
Sign up for updates 
Subscribe for email and SMS updates 
at metrotunnel.vic.gov.au/subscribe

Works 
notice
Footpath closure
Flinders Street northern footpath
Monday 28 July to Friday 1 August, and one week in late August

The Flinders Street northern footpath will close at times in July and August to 
commence reinstatement of the awning at 244 Flinders Street. All footpath closures 
will be from 9pm to 2:30am.

When we’ll be working
 – 4:30pm to 2:30am, 

Mondays to Fridays
 – Monday 28 July to Friday 1 

August 2025
 – One week in late August 

2025
The timing of work may change 
depending on weather.

What we'll be doing
 – Removing sections of the existing 

building façade and installing 
hoarding at 244 Flinders Street 
to enable reinstatement of the 
awning

 – Installing the hoarding from 
Monday 28 July to Friday 1 August, 
between 4:30pm and 2:30am with 
a footpath closure in place from 
9pm to 2:30am to safely complete 
the works

 – Diverting pedestrians via a 
temporary pedestrian path 
onto Flinders Street under the 
direction of traffic controllers 
between 4:30pm to 9pm

 – Installing steel for the awning 
in late August, followed by the 
installation of the awning canopy. 

 – Notification will be provided 
closer to the date.

What to be aware of
 – The Flinders Street northern 

footpath adjacent to 244 Flinders 
St will close from 9pm to 2:30am 
with a pedestrian detour in place 
via the southern Flinders Street 
footpath (see map):

 – For two nights in late 
July during the hoarding 
installation

 – For one week in late August 
during the steel installation 
for the awning

 – During these closures, the Flinders 
Street pedestrian crossing to the 
Swanston Street/Flinders Street 
#5 tram stop, will remain open to 
Degraves Street (see map)

 – Access to the tram stop will be 
maintained at all times via the 
southern end of the pedestrian 
crossing and northern end from 
Degraves Street

 – From 4:30pm to 9pm, the footpath 
will remain open via a temporary 
pedestrian path onto Flinders 
Street under the direction of traffic 
controllers

 – The footpath will be open with a 
reduced width outside of working 
hours

 – Access to all local buildings and 
businesses will be fully maintained 
during the closures

 – Traffic control, pedestrian and 
business signage will be in place 
during these closures.

We appreciate your patience while we 
undertake these works. If you have 
any questions or concerns, please 
contact the Metro Tunnel Project 
information line on 1800 105 105. 

Further information on Town Hall 
Station works can be found at 
metrotunnel.vic.gov.au
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Find out more

metrotunnel.vic.gov.au

 For languages other than English
 please call (03) 9209 0147

Please contact us if you would like this information in an accessible format. If you
need assistance due to a hearing or speech impairment, visit relayservice.gov.au

1800 105 105 (call anytime)
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Lane closure (left hand turns only)

Footpath closure (9pm to 2:30am)
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Indicative only


